
 

January 23, 2017 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Rick Wilborn, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Judiciary 

Statehouse, Room 541-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Wilborn: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 13 by Senate Committee on Judiciary 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 13 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 13 would amend the Kansas Code of Civil Procedure to align with the Federal Code 

of Civil Procedure.  The bill was recommended by the Kansas Judicial Council’s Civil Code 

Advisory Committee.  

 

 The Office of Judicial Administration anticipates that SB 13 would increase expenditures 

for training district court personnel on the new provisions, but expects those costs to be 

negligible. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Ashley Michaelis, Judiciary  


